Project:  Business Plan for Villa Mirabella, Gabbro, Italy 
A collaborative group of students from Auburn University will study the restoration and reuse design, and reuse constructability of Villa Mirabella, in Gabbro, Italy.  Education disciplines involved in the project are Building Science, Architecture and MBA students.  Five MBA students in this class will do their final project in Gabbro, Italy. Because of the vastness of the projects, the students began work during a prep class in Spring, 2008 and will finish the project during Fall semester.  Their final deliverable will be a very detailed business plan and oral presentation to the city officials of Gabbro.

Villa Mirabella is a 200 year old Italian Villa.  Students will be housed at a converted convent in Castigilion Florentino, Italy with other US universities.  Language will be a huge barrier because city officials in Gabbro are not proficient in English.  

 Project scope includes existing conditions survey, reuse programming, historical society guidelines survey, governmental guidelines survey,  reuse interior architecture design, materials and methods analysis, cost estimating, construction scheduling, and business plan for the Comune of Rosignano Marittimo (of which Gabbro is included) with respect to the future operations of this facility.  The Villa must be used for educational and cultural activities.  The students have chosen to look at the potential of using Villa Mirabella as a home base of study abroad programs.  Some of the issues that must be determined up front are:

· Market for study aboard programs at Auburn, within the US, within Europe

· Profile of typical customer (student and schools)

· Number of programs currently housed in Italy

· Competition outside of Italy

Students will have to develop two basic plans:

· Business plan including operational plan for only Villa Mirabella

· Business plan including operational plan for an adjacent housing facility

Prior to leaving for Italy, the students will make a presentation to the MBA class.  Other conversations between the class and the five students may occur via Skype throughout the semester.

